STATE OF MICHIGAN



DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES & ENVIRONMENT

LANSING



December 16, 2010

Mr. David Favero Motors Liquidation Company Favero Geo Sciences 1210 South 5th Street Springfield, Illinois 62703-2316

Dear Mr. Favero:

SUBJECT: Linden Road Landfill Quarterly Groundwater Sampling Monitoring Results,

Flint, Genesee County, Michigan

The Michigan Department of Natural Resources and Environment (DNRE) has completed review of the subject document dated October 22, 2010.

The DNRE considered your request to suspend groundwater monitoring at the site and after thorough review of all site information, the DNRE agrees that further sampling of groundwater at MW-03S, MW-14S, and MW-15S is no longer necessary.

The Agreement for a Limited Recreational Remedy, document: Landuse- ERD-98-011, signed by the State of Michigan on June 16, 1999, states in Section IV, subsection 4.5, that "General Motors Corporation shall, upon completion of the response activities detailed in the RAP...notice and obtain approval of the MDEQ or its successor to properly remove or plug all remaining monitoring wells at or related to the Facility." This information is provided as a reminder of the agreement to properly abandon all monitoring wells at the facility. Please provide a copy of a well abandonment log for each abandoned monitoring well.

Inspection and maintenance of the landfill cap remains an ongoing responsibility under the above referenced agreement.

Please feel free to contact Mr. James E. Innes at 517-335-6241; innesj@michigan.gov; or at DNRE, P.O. Box 30242, Lansing, Michigan, 48909, should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ben Hall, District Supervisor

Lansing District Office Remediation Division

517-335-6228

bh/jei/cah

cc: Mr. James M. Alfonsi, O'Brien & Gere Engineers, Inc.